Legal Notice

Notice is hereby given that the Conservation Commission of the City of Waltham will hold a
Public Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 23, 2022, under Chapter 131, Section 40 of MGL
on the following: Request for Determination of Applicability. Applicant: Boston Gas
Company. Project Location: Lexington Street right of way and Chesterbrook Woods. Map 023
(right of way only), Map 033, right of way and Block 003, Lots 0001 and 001A. Project
Description: Abandonment and replacement of gas mains along portions of College Farm Road,
Lexington Street, Stanley Road, and Chesterbrook Road. Replacement main from Chesterbrook

Road through northernmost section of Storer Conservation land to 655 Lexington Street (Kennedy
Middle School).

Public participation will be via virtual means only, pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020
“Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §20,” and
subsequent relevant extension and rescinding orders, as well as “An Act relative to extending
certain COVID-19 measures adopted during the state of emergency,” 2021 Mass. Acts 20, signed
into law on June 16, 2021. The public may participate in this meeting via remote participation: a
website for the meeting will be provided on the Conservation agenda posted on the City’s website
at least 48 hours prior to the meeting.

Members: Chair Philip Moser, Vice Chair William Doyle, P.E., Bradley Baker, Michael
Donovan, Gerard Dufromont, Louis Andrews, Alexander Sbordone.



